EAST HADDAM PUBLIC LIBRARY SYSTEM

BOARD OF TRUSTEES MEETING

September 14, 2017

6:30 pm at the EHFP Branch
TRUSTEES PRESENT: Joanne Roczniak, Celina Nelan, Eileen Schwartz, John Bielot, Andrea Pascal, Maureen Gillis
TRUSTEES ABSENT: Vicki Riley and Dawn Barlow
ALSO PRESENT: Michael Gilroy, Juliana Tryon Ranaudo, Jane Chisholm, Bill Barney
Minutes from August 2017 meeting were approved as written.
REPORTS:

DIRECTOR’S REPORT: 
Michael recapped his director’s report.  Program brochures are ready and at circulation desk.  Through River Bend Express, the new LION delivery service, Deliver-It, will begin on Monday.  This is LION’s solution to the C-Car issue.  The fee will be picked up by LION for the first year – each library will have to pay starting next year.  This cost will be approx $2–3,000.  The Board of Finance wants to have a meeting regarding the accessibility study that was conducted.  Michael will let us know when that is scheduled. 
FINANCE COMMITTEE:

The finance committee met and discussed the new LION delivery system and how that will impact the budget in the next physical year.  Eileen will reach out to Bill DiCristofaro regarding the legacy brochure.
PROGRAM COMMITTEE:

The program committee will be wrapping up the Comer programs this weekend.  There are plans to do a chocolate fundraiser around Valentine’s Day.  
GOVERNANCE COMMITTEE:

There will be an orientation for the new trustees at the meeting in November.  Jane Chisholm will be a write in candidate for the two year term.
Unfinished Business:
Building transfer of the EHFP branch is still pending.  Accessibility study will be discussed at an upcoming Board of Finance meeting.  ACLB Leadership Conference is November 3.  Maureen and Eileen have attended the last two years.  They strongly encourage Michael and trustees to consider attending.  The deadline to register is Oct 2.

New Business:

Officers and committee assignments need to be discussed at the November Board meeting.  Everyone was encouraged to think about their own competencies and how they can best serve the Library System through committee participation.
Meeting adjourned at 7:03pm

Our next meeting will be October 12, 2017 at the Rathbun.
